
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations 

July 11, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 
Crestmont Park Pavilion 

Present: Marilyn Floyd, Nick Castle, Colleen Cole, Officer Justin Pruette, LaRon Golden, Joe Velky and 3 
grandchildren 

Meeting called to order by President Marilyn Floyd at 6:59 p.m. Marilyn welcomed everyone and 
introduced the board. 

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the June 13, 2017 minutes approved as 
submitted and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: The report states no activity from June 1, 2017 to June 30, 2017. The ending 
balance remains $1,294.11. Hearing no objections, the president ordered the treasurer’s report placed on 
file as submitted. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Officer Pruette reported criminals say they look for 
unlocked vehicles because they get into a lot less trouble if they don’t actually break into vehicles. Keep 
doors locked and garage door openers out of vehicles at night. Think of your garage door opener as a 
key to your house. Cirby/Melody is one of the top five collision intersections. Cirby/Riverside, 
Cirby/Sunrise, Sunrise/Douglas and Rocky Ridge/Douglas are also on the list. Most collisions are caused 
by people going too fast or not paying attention. Colleen reported concern for an elderly bicyclist who 
rides on Sunrise. Three other members mentioned they too have seen this man riding his bicycle in a 
slow, meandering way throughout our neighborhood and beat 2. Nick has seen this man riding his bike at 
4:00 a.m. with no light and wearing dark clothing. Nick also expressed concern about a speeding paper 
delivery person at this same time. Officer Pruette suggests using the PD’s website “Compliments & 
Concerns” section to submit detailed concerns. When officers have their shift briefings, daily logs are 
provided and much of this information comes from concerns submitted online. Unsheltered people have 
the right to sleep in public parks and open spaces except for within 100 feet of a waterway because it is a 
safety hazard. Even though Roseville parks close one hour after sunset, if an unsheltered person is 
sleeping, there is no reason for an officer to contact them. If an unsheltered person is moving about a 
park after closure and not actually trying to sleep, an officer can approach the person.     

Roseville Firefighters: Not able to attend. 

National Night Out: Our NNO committee planned the upcoming event and assigned tasks. A free BBQ 
of hot dogs, chips, water and cookies is planned for 100 people. Comparative pricing, seeking donations 
and shopping for toys for the children’s treasure chest are in process. We continue to look for talented 
people in our neighborhood such as face painters, magicians, clowns, balloon artists, DJ, etc. At this time, 
three businesses have board approval to set up their own vendor tables (Roxanne O’Moore – Pampered 
Chef, Patty Hidalgo – Curves and Stephen Costello – Century 21). Vendors were advised to set up for the 
event 30-45 minutes ahead of time. Our website home page has been updated with National Night Out 
and Garage Sale event information. Marilyn, LaRon and Colleen will hand deliver the July newsletter 
soon. Cirby Ranch Neighborhood Association did not register for NNO this year so planning went on 
without them. 

Marilyn Floyd motioned to spend from $30 to $40 for toys for the treasure chest. The motion was 
seconded and voice vote passed unanimously.   



3rd Annual Garage Sale: Our garage sale committee met with sponsor, Stephen Costello, to streamline 
duties. In addition to our May and July newsletter, a half page flyer will be delivered closer to the 
registration deadline of September 23. Based on suggestions from last year, there will be no extension of 
the deadline, allowing more time for map preparation and timely delivery of garage sale packets. While 
we’ve had good registration numbers the prior two years (47 in 2015 and 37 in 2016), we discussed 
establishing a minimum number of registrations in order for SCNA to hold the annual neighborhood 
fundraiser. 

Marilyn Floyd motioned to require 15 registrations by the deadline to proceed with the annual 
neighborhood garage sale event. If 15 registrations are not received by the deadline, donations 
will be returned to registrants. Neighbors may still have their garage sale, but without the support 
of SCNA volunteers. The motion was seconded and voice vote passed unanimously.   

New Business 

RCONA Volunteer Log Samples: Colleen shared samples of proposed NA volunteer logs that will be 
discussed and possibly voted on at the next RCONA meeting. RCONA was approached by City to ask 
NA board members to track volunteer hours. Colleen prefers not tracking volunteer hours because it is an 
added duty and perhaps some people really don’t want to realize the hours they spend (could be 
deflating). Hours reported could be inaccurate unless you were only reporting events that had a clear 
beginning and ending time. Volunteer hours behind the scenes are difficult to track.     

RCONA Movie in the Park Volunteers for July 22 at Maidu Park: Marilyn, Nick and Colleen are all 
available to volunteer and have worked out a schedule to reply to Jim Kidd.    

Dates to Remember: 

Community Coffee with City Council: July 15, 2017 with Scott Alvord, 10:00 a.m., Shady Coffee & Tea, 
325 Douglas Boulevard  

RCONA Representative for July 20, 2017 RCONA Meeting: Marilyn plans to attend.  

Future Community Coffee with City Council: August 4, 2017 with Scott Alvord, 7:00 p.m., Starbucks, 
4001 Woodcreek Oaks Boulevard 

National Night Out: August 1, 2017, 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m., Crestmont Park 

Fire Station No. 3 Open House: August 5, 2017 from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m., 1300 Cirby Way 

Next SCNA Meeting: August 8, 2017, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Park Pavilion (summer meeting place) 

Future RCONA Meeting: August 17, 2017, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library 

Meeting adjourned at 8:08 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 


